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Ready your home 
for a winter break 
during the holidays

Kids, send your drawing with an electrical safety tip to your 
local electric cooperative (address found on Page 3). If your 
poster is published, you’ll receive a prize. All entries must 
include your name, age, mailing address and the names of 
your parents. Colored drawings are encouraged.

Milo Thompson
Milo reminds electric cooperative members that cutting 
down trees located near power lines can be hazardous. 
Milo is the child of Kurt and Rebecca Thompson of 
Hayti. They are members of H-D Electric.

If you’re planning to be out of town for an extended 
period of time during the holidays, take heed of the 
following recommendations to save some energy and 
keep your home safe while you’re away.

• Set your home’s thermostat to 50 degrees. This
temperature is a happy midpoint that avoids wasting 
energy to warm an empty house while still preventing 
damage to your pipes and plants. If sub-20-degree 
days are forecast during the time you are away, drip 
faucets. 

• Turn off your electric water heater at the breaker 
or set it to the lowest temperature possible.

• To avoid a potential fire hazard, unplug the washer 
and dryer before you leave your home. Disconnect 
the hoses leading to the washer to prevent them from 
freezing.

• Unplug all of your small appliances. You’ll reduce
the risk of a house fire and save a bit on your electric 
bill.

• Don’t broadcast your travel plans on social media.
Instead, share photos from your trip after you return.

• If you set a timer for your outdoor or indoor lights,
make sure to switch up the times over the days you’ll 
be gone so it’s not obvious to any onlookers that the 
house is empty when lights go on at 6 p.m. every day 
like clockwork. If possible, stagger several timers that 
control different lights to approximate the natural 
movement of someone through a house.

• Close blinds and curtains. Don’t advertise your
belongings to any would-be house burglars.

• Be strategic about putting out post-holiday
recycling and trash. If there are a lot of boxes from 
new gadgets or other expensive electronics, wait 
until you get back to put them out so they’re not 
sitting outside in full view for days. Or have a trusted 
neighbor set them by the curb on the appropriate 
day.

• Place a hold on all mail and newspaper deliveries,
and ask a neighbor or a friend to pick up any 
packages from your porch.

Don’t cut down trees by power lines

On Christmas Eve 1923, President Calvin 
Coolidge began the country’s celebration 
of Christmas by lighting the first National 
Christmas Tree decorated with electric 
lights.

DID YOU KNOW?


